The only people discussing a government shut down are Democrats who control both the White House and the Senate.  With more than $14 trillion in debt, government spending must be addressed in this process.  It is incumbent upon both parties to work together and do what is right for the American public. This includes working together to achieve a balanced budget and bring government spending to sustainable levels.  If the government shuts down it is a shared failure by both parties.
